NLAGB AGM 2020 – REPORT FROM THE CHAIR

· The Association aims to provide a strong and respected independent voice for governors, working with others to ensure all governors have access to the support and consistent advice they require. 

· We protect and maintain our independent status, something fully advocated and supported by the National Governance Association (NGA) who, like us, value the benefits of mutually supportive and respectful relationships.   

· Links with NGA continue to be extremely good, providing invaluable access to support and advice which helps keep us up to date with the many changes taking place in expectations on all those involved in governance. 
· The executive also regularly liaises with officers in the authority supporting governance.

· Most schools and academies in North Lincolnshire affiliate to NLAGB which allows us, where appropriate to negotiate on behalf of all governors and represent governor opinion in a variety of forums. We are committed to supporting continued efforts to raise the profile of governance locally and nationally.

· The Association has good relationships with local union representatives, sharing concerns and working together as appropriate in pursuing support for governors and school leaders in challenging times.

· Executive activity locally includes responding to requests for information, advice and support from governors and headteachers; attending meetings with LA officers; working closely with HR officers and unions to review policies being developed or reviewed prior to them going to the Advisory Group and then to Boards; participating in the Governors’ Advisory Group which looks at all support and development activities as well as studying/commenting on any papers to be put before Boards each term after the drafts have been finalised following consultation with unions and NLAGB; sitting on the Education Standards Board and the Schools Forum. 
· We also engage in National events whenever possible to network and stay abreast of developments. Reports of these activities are put in the newsletter produced by the authority and on our website which is regularly updated with information we feel is relevant to governors (with links where possible). 
· Finally, a huge personal thank you to colleagues on the executive who selflessly give so much additional time to their role to support to all of those who affiliate to us. 
